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Project Title:

Lead Agency:

Contact Name:

Email: Phone Number:

Project Location:

Project Description (Proposed actions, location, and/or consequences).

Identify the project’s significant or potentially significant effects and briefly describe any proposed mitigation measures that
would reduce or avoid that effect.
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If applicable, describe any of the project’s areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.
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	Project Title: Palm and Pepper Commercial Development
	Lead Agency: City of Alhambra
	Contact Name: Maia McCurley
	Email: mmccurley@cityofalhambra.org
	Phone Number: 626 570 5042
	Project Location: Alhambra                                                                                            Los Angeles
	Project Description: This is an application for the construction of a new commercial development within a 2.7-acre (117,996 square feet) site located in the north-central portion of the City. The proposed project site consists of four parcels. The proposed project would involve the construction of three new quick-serve food-related uses (a Starbucks®, a Raising Cane’s®, and a Panda Express®) totaling 7,053 square feet of floor area. The project site is currently occupied by commercial and industrial uses, most of which are not presently active. Only a 10,000 square-foot warehouse located at 135 South Raymond Avenue is currently in operation. All of the existing onsite buildings would be removed to accommodate the proposed project. Vehicular access would be provided via three driveways intersecting the east side of Palm Avenue, one driveway intersecting the north side of Pepper Street, and two driveways intersecting the west side of Raymond Avenue. The proposed project would provide 121 parking spaces. A total of 32,805 square feet or 20.17% of the total site area would be landscaped. The proposed project would require the following approvals: Tentative Parcel Map, Planned Development Permit, Design Review Board, Conditional Use Permits, General Plan Map Amendment, Zone Change. 
	Project's Effects: There are no significant or potentially significant effects. Mitigation measures are proposed to address potential impacts with respect to paleontological resources, hazardous materials, noise, and tribal/cultural resources. 
	Areas of Controversy: There are no areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency. 
	List of Agencies: 


